
 

November 8, 2021 
 

Via Email: stephendrost1418@gmail.com  
 
Mr. Stephen Drost, President 
CUPE New Brunswick 
91 Woodside Lane 
Fredericton, NB  
E3C 0C5 
 
To our friends at CUPE NB: 
 
We are sending this letter to reaffirm our support and commitment in your fight for free 
collective bargaining and a fair contract. In lack of better terms, we are disgusted by the tactics 
employed by the employer. Ordering workers back to work goes against the ruling made by the 
Supreme Court of Canada dictates that the right to bargain collectively is protected as an 
exercise of freedom of association under s. 2(d) of the Charter. 
 
However, it’s empowering to see so much solidarity demonstrated by various unions, 
community organizations and New Brunswick citizens. To be honest, the last time we recall 
such public support and solidarity was during the campaign to prevent the sale of NB Power. 
This speaks volume and it’s a promising sign. 
 
PSAC members have been visiting various picket lines across the province and we have been 
inundated with pictures and social media post expressing support to your union. We will 
continue to ask our members to stand by your side and denounce the tactics employed by this 
right-wing government. 
 
Remember: workers united, will never be defeated! 
 
In solidarity always, 
 
Shanny Doucet     Joey Dunphy 
Director for Francophone Members   Director for Indigenous Members 
PSAC-Atlantic      PSAC-Atlantic  
 
Darlene Bembridge     Tammy Carter 
Provincial Director, NB    Provincial Director, NB 
PSAC-Atlantic      PSAC-Atlantic 
 



 

Colleen Coffey      Alain Sirois 
Regional Executive Vice-President   Director for Directly Chartered Locals 
PSAC-Atlantic      PSAC-Atlantic 
 


